

## President of SENTAC 2008

What a privilege it was to serve SENTAC in this role. Even with one year as president-elect, the time sped by so fast that I frequently found that by the time I figured out the best ways to proceed, the year was disappearing. The team work from board members, willingness from many members to take on a variety of focused tasks, and the support from Sheila Seid as the "grand coordinator" for the annual meeting all helped make the challenging position a pleasure.

Given the interdisciplinary/multidisciplinary nature of SENTAC throughout its history, it is very positive that we seek officers and members of the board across disciplines represented at SENTAC. Another exciting aspect is that we are always incorporating new members and getting them involved at all levels. Since the first annual meeting I attended, and I do not even recall how many years ago that was, I have always found this organization to be at the top of my list for renewing collegial contacts, making new contacts, and extending my learning in a wide variety of topics.

Joan Arvedson, PhD, CCC-SLP, BRS-S, ASHA Fellow

Program Coordinator, Feeding and Swallowing Services

Children's Hospital of Wisconsin – Milwaukee

Clinical Professor, Department of Pediatrics (Division of Gastroenterology)

Medical College of Wisconsin - Milwaukee

09/29/11